
 

 

 

 

 

 
SENT VIA ELECTRONIC SERVICE 
Jeff Wilkerson, Public Works Director  
Mark Baldwin, City Manager  
City of Martinsburg, West Virginia  
232 N. Queen Street  
Martinsburg, WV 25402  
jwilkerson@cityofmartinsburg.org  
mbaldwin@cityofmartinsburg.org 
 
Re: City of Martinsburg, West Virginia Administrative Order on Consent (MS4 Program) 

Docket No. CWA-03-2021-0054DN 
 

Dear Mr. Wilkerson: 
 
 The United States Environmental Protection Agency, Region 3 (“EPA”) has reviewed the compliance of 
the City of Martinsburg (“Respondent”) with the Administrative Order for Compliance (“Order”), referenced 
above, which was issued to the Respondent and filed on April 6, 2021. The Order required that the Respondent 
implement injunctive relief for compliance and provide documentation of these activities to EPA. Based on EPA’s 
review, the Respondent has complied with all actions required by the Order, and EPA is therefore terminating 
the Order. 
 
 Please note that Respondent must continue to comply with any applicable Clean Water Act (“CWA”) 
requirements and applicable National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (“NPDES”) permit(s). Any 
noncompliance with the CWA or a current or future NPDES permit could result in the initiation of an additional 
enforcement action pursuant to the federal enforcement provisions set forth in Section 309 of the CWA, 33 
U.S.C. § 1319. You are therefore encouraged to pay close attention to all permit conditions at all times, and to 
maintain and implement any plans or Standard Operating Procedures (“SOPs”) to assure compliance. 
 
 Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any questions, please contact Mike 
Greenwald of my staff at 215-814-2398 or greenwald.michael@epa.gov, or have your attorney contact Natalie 
Katz, Senior Assistant Regional Counsel, at 215-814-2615 or katz.natalie@epa.gov. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
      Jessica Duffy, Section Chief 
      NPDES Section 2, Water Branch 

Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 
cc:   EPA R3, Regional Hearing Clerk (R3_Hearing_Clerk@epa.gov)  
 Natalie Katz, EPA R3 (katz.natalie@epa.gov) 
 Michael Greenwald, EPA R3 (greenwald.michael@epa.gov)  
 Kin Sayre, Martinsburg, Counsel (ksayre@bowlesrice.com) 
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